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Many heartfelt thanks to everyone (volunteers and attendees) that helped make my Holiday Party for Town of Verona residents on December 11th a huge success!  Great volunteers worked together to make this event happen and festive attendees shared the Christmas holiday spirit. Pictures from the Holiday Party are on my facebook page and on my website:  www.fritzscherz.com as well.
Thanks to the following people for taking part in the programmatic portion of the event (listed in order of appearance): Mike Jaquays (Bingo the Clown) for face painting; Kyle and Dave Ossont for playing Christmas songs; Spencer and Owen Walker for playing Christmas songs; Honorable Rob Maciol (Oneida County Sheriff), Honorable Tony Picente (Oneida County Executive), Honorable Patrick MacRae (New York State Supreme Court Nominee), and Honorable Joe Griffo (New York State Senator), for all being Christmas Story Tellers; Matt Episcopo (of Matt Episcopo Magic) for the family - oriented magic show; Grammy winner, Al Piatkowski for playing Christmas songs; and Santa Claus for giving gifts to the children.
Thanks to the following people for helping in a variety of ways:  Barb & Steve Allen, Danette Allen, David Belvick, Alicia Carrier, Honorable Mike Clancy (Oneida County Legislator), Jen Clark, Connie Collins, George Eggen, Frank Elias, Todd Emanuelli, Tim Fidler, Brian and Jacob Foppes, Tracy Hepler, Ron Henry, Andrea Hitchings, Carol & Poncho Leos, Audrey Moran, Bobbi Parkhurst, Mark Piersma, Norm Reed, Marie Sayles, Ron Spadafora, Honorable Claudia Tenney (New York State Assemblywoman), and Tami Whooten. 
Thanks to the following businesses and/or organizations for donating baked goods and/or gifts or simply helping out: Dunkin’ Donuts, Jewelry Isle, Jungle Kids, Kidz Club, Nice N Easy Grocery Shoppes, Oneida County Sheriff’s Office, Price Chopper (Oneida), Recovery Sports Grill, Staples (Rome), The Hotey, 31 Express, Walmart (Oneida) and the media that helped publicize the Holiday Party.
Thanks to the Verona Fire Department for providing the venue for the Holiday Party and for helping make Santa’s arrival special.  Special thanks to my wife, Kathy, and daughters, Katherine and Marissa for being so supportive, encouraging, and helpful during the weeks leading up to the Holiday Party and during the event itself. 
In closing, the bottom line is that people worked together to make this event happen.  It is people like you that make a community great!  I am so honored to call these great people my friends and Verona my hometown!  
